
 

MONTHLY UPDATE TO THE BOARD 
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Subject:   Monthly Update Report Date of Meeting: December 17, 2024 

  

Labour Relations • Conducted meetings with DRPA and SOA Presidents. 

• Attended a Board Luncheon in honour of Deputy Chief Dean Bertrim’s 
retirement.  Also participated in the piping out of D/Chief Bertrim from RHQ 
and offered greetings at his retirement celebration in Port Perry. 

• Participated in final interviews for the DRPS Human Resources Director. 

• Spoke to the Professional Standards Unit at their year-end review meeting. 

• Presented a Chief’s Commendation to Constable Ellen McCracken. 

• Welcomed newly promoted Sergeants at a ceremony in their honour. 

• Participated in interviews for the ELT Coordinator position. 

• Attended Festive RIDE and provided a thank you dinner to officers working 
on the RIDE team. 
 

OACP • Virtually attended OACP Executive meetings. 

 

Youth • Participated in the Command Question and Answer session with Youth in 
Policing at Ontario Tech. 

• Attended the DRPA Children’s Christmas party to celebrate with members 
and their families. 

• Participated in Copshop 2024 in Pickering. 

• Received a large group donation for the Food & Toy Drive at 18 Division. 
  

Diversity • Attended the 32nd Annual ABLE Scholarship & Awards Gala, Orillia. 

• Met with D&I S/Sgt. Dena Peden to discuss PFLAG.  
 

Representing the 
Service 
 

• Met with Regional CAO Elaine Baxter-Trahair. 

• Hosted a meeting with MPP’s Barnes, Coe and McCarthy. 

• Attended Bowmanville to meet with Regional Councillors Woo & Anderson. 

• Hosted Councillor Tito-Dante Marimpietri at RHQ. 

• Kicked-off the 2024 Festive RIDE Campaign. 

• Met with Mayor Roy and Regional Councillors at the Town of Whitby. 

• Attended Queen’s Park for the tabling of the fall Justice Bill. 

• Participated in the “Real Talk, City of Oshawa” podcast with Mayor Carter. 

• Attended the press conference for Project Attire. 

• Interviewed on Durham Radio regarding the budget. 

• Met with Regional Councillor Sterling Lee at RHQ. 

• Attended Uxbridge to meet with Mayor Dave Barton. 

• Sessions with the Inspectorate of Policing, on Policing Insight Statement.  

• Attended the City of Oshawa to meet with Councillors Kerr and Nicholson. 

• Met with Mayor Wotten and Regional Councillor McDougall in Scugog. 

• Celebrated a Holiday Dinner with the Police Services Board. 

• Attended OPP HQ for a Joint Forces Operation Briefing. 
 

Annual Leave • November 20-26, 2024. 
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Peter Moreira, Chief of Police 


